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Greetings fellow Veterans and families.

We are about to wrap up another year of Chapter 55 business and most importantly our outreach programs.

We recently co-sponsored a PTSD, TOXIC EXPOSURE and HEATITIS C seminar at the Newark High School here in Newark, OH. While it was a highly informative seminar it was very poorly attended. After months of excellent planning and preparation with many efforts to get the word out in Licking County and the surrounding counties we did not even have 50 people attend. Twelve members of chapter 55's Board Of Directors attended along with spouses/significant others. This program was highly informative and everyone there learned a lot.
We are now moving into the holiday season and will be supplying Thanksgiving baskets in November and doing our annual Secret Santa for Christmas. Check elsewhere in this newsletter for dates and times for our events.

The annual Chapter 55 cook out in Crooksville was terrific with a ton of excellent food. I did not run over any boulders so it was a huge success in my book.
OK folks - if you are receiving this by snail mail AND you have an email address please advise either myself at squid9826@gmail.com or Pat Rose at prose0334@gmail.com. Let's face it - we can use all the savings that we can get and stamps aren’t cheap.

If you have a dues expiration date coming up in your calendar please consider taking out a LIFE MEMBERSHIP for only $100.00. This extremely low price is now permanent. Approximately 85% of Chapter 55 has a Life Member status.

2017 is an election year. Nominations will take place in February with elections in March. Installation will be at the April meeting. If you are interested in holding an office you must either be at the February meeting or file a letter of intent with the election committee.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the Chapter 55 members and their families for their efforts in this past year. You are the heart and soul of this Chapter.

I hope that all of you have a happy and safe holiday season.

      Mark A. "Squid" Rehl - President

To all of you: MAY YOU HAVE FAIR WINDS AND FOLLOWING SEAS
MEMBER FEATURE – Linda Boyles
Linda Boyles was born in Bellefonte, PA.  She went to Bald Eagle Area High School in Wingate, PA. 

She enlisted as a WAC (Army 1973-74) and worked as a Communications Center Specialist at VII Corps Headquarters in Stuttgart, Germany. 

Linda worked as a Prison Guard at the State Correctional Institution in Muncy, PA. She retired from Penn State in 1995 and also went on to retired from the City of Heath in 2014.
She recently (September 10, 2016) had the privilege to be included in the first All-Female Veteran Honor Flight Columbus. 

Linda and Jerry have been married for 26 years and are currently living in Heath, OH.

  

FOOTNOTE: If you would like to participate in Chapter 55 Member Feature, please send a brief bio to Pat Rose by email or give it to her, typed or handwritten, at one of the chapter meetings.  
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MEMBER Birthdays
November
John A. Brown
Jackie Lee Clark

Nick Cook

Craig Gallagher

John Klein

Robert Weaver

James Welsh

December
Rick Armstrong
Mike Deible

Terry Dugan

Patrick Hannum

John D. Kennedy

James Martin

Larry Phelps

Jerry Price Jr.

Dick Schmitz

Thomas Waters

Dan Webb

Steven Zimmer

AVVA

Kenneth Bryan

Melody Swan

Ginger Thomas

FOOTNOTE: Not all member’s birthdays are listed on our chapter rosters. If you would like to be included in the newsletter birthdays section, please send your birthdate to Pat Rose by email (see above address) or call 740-641-4616.

ANNIVERSARY OF ENROLLMENT IN VVA

November



years

Robert Beck



3
Lee Curry



7

Diane McDaniel


11

Bruce Raymer



8

Robert Weaver


9

Dan Webb



2

Paul Wilson



15

Steven Winland


28

Steve Zimmer
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December



years

Nick Cook



19
Robert Hull



12

Terry Khune



6

James Lawrence


14

James Martin



4

David Neudecker


15
Larry Phelps



2

Robert Poundstone


32

Mark Rehl



24

Stephen Rideout


5

James Sanders



6

James Welsh



31
FEATURE – Sexual Assault
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According to a 2011 Newsweek report, women are more likely to be assaulted by a fellow soldier than killed in combat. 25% of military women have been sexually assaulted, and up to 80% have been sexually harassed. 

A substantial increase in reported sexual assaults was reported at the 3 U.S. military academies for the school year 2010 to 2011. It is possible that the increase resulted only from increased willingness to report incidents; increased reporting has been one of the goals of the Department of Defense.[10]
In September 2013, Congress received the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights, 2013 Statutory Enforcement Report.[11] The report found that during the 2012 fiscal year, there were 3,374 reports of sexual assault on military service members. 816 of these were not included in the commission report because they were confidential, restricted and not investigated. The report indicated that commanders are increasingly likely to refer sexual assault cases to court martial compared to the prior 4 years. In 15% of cases the accused perpetrator was permitted to resign or be discharge in lieu of court-martial.

The same commission report included the results of an anonymous survey of military personnel in which 23 percent of women and 4 percent of men reported experiencing unwanted sexual contact since enlistment. Based on this survey, the Department of Defense estimated that 26,000 service members experienced some form of unwanted sexual contact, from groping to rape, in the year 2012. 34 percent of women and 24 percent of men who reported these events in the anonymous survey stated that they had reported the event to authorities.

According to the USCCR report, a 2010 survey conducted by the Department of Defense found that 54 percent of women and 27 percent of men did not report because they feared retaliation; 47 percent of women and 20 percent of men did not report because they had heard other victims had a negative experience after reporting.

In a 2011, an alleged victim of sexual assault sued the sitting Secretary of Defense and the former Secretary of Defense in the United States District Court for the Eastern District of Virginia seeking money damages on the theory that their Department had failed to protect her from her assailant. The Court dismissed the claim on grounds that without Congressional invitation, the courts have little authority to intervene in military affairs because under Article I, Section 8 of the Constitution, regulation of the military is the responsibility of Congress. Congress had not invited the courts to allow lawsuits against its military, and so the lawsuit was dismissed. Those who were offended by that case being dismissed criticized the court and claimed the decision had labeled sexual assault an "occupational hazard" in the military. The decision of the court has no such language in it. 
VETERANS IN THE KNOW
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COINS LEFT ON TOMBSTONES

While visiting some cemeteries you may notice that headstones marking certain graves have coins on them, left by previous visitors to the grave.

These coins have distinct meanings when left on the headstones of those who gave their life while serving in America's military, and these meanings vary depending on the denomination of coin.

A coin left on a headstone or at the grave site is meant as a message to the deceased soldier's family that someone else has visited the grave to pay respect. Leaving a penny at the grave means simply that you visited.

A nickel indicates that you and the deceased trained at boot camp together, while a dime means you served with him in some capacity. By leaving a quarter at the grave, you are telling the family that you were with the solider when he was killed.

According to tradition, the money left at graves in national cemeteries and state veterans cemeteries is eventually collected, and the funds are put toward maintaining the cemetery or paying burial costs for indigent veterans.

In the US, this practice became common during the Vietnam War, due to the political divide in the country over the war; leaving a coin was seen as a more practical way to communicate that you had visited the grave than contacting the soldier's family, which could devolve into an uncomfortable argument over politics relating to the war.

Some Vietnam veterans would leave coins as a "down payment" to buy their fallen comrades a beer or play a hand of cards when they would finally be reunited.

The tradition of leaving coins on the headstones of military men and women can be traced to as far back as the Roman Empire.

VIETNAM WAR STATICS YOU MAY NOT KNOW:

· 9,087,000 military personnel served on active duty during the official Vietnam era from August 5, 1964 to May 7, 1975.

· 2,709,918 Americans served in uniform in Vietnam.

· Vietnam Veterans represented 9.7% of their generation.
· 240 men were awarded the Medal of Honor during the Vietnam War.

· The first man to die in Vietnam was James Davis, in 1961. He was with the 509th Radio Research Station. Davis Station in Saigon was named for him.

· 58,148 were killed in Vietnam.

· 75,000 were severely disabled.

· 23,214 were 100% disabled.

· 5,283 lost limbs.

· 1,081 sustained multiple amputations.

· Of those killed, 61% were younger than 21

· 11,465 of those killed were younger than 20 years old.

· Of those killed, 17,539 were married.

· Average age of men killed: 23.1 years.

· Five men killed in Vietnam were only 16 years old.

· The oldest man killed was 62 years old.


USEFUL VETERAN’S REFERENCES

Licking County Veteran’s Service Commission

935 Buckeye Avenue

Newark, OH 43055

For appointment call 740-670-5430

For transportation call 740-345-0353

Newark VA Community Based Outpatient Clinic

1855 W. Main Street

Newark, OH 43055

For appointment call 740-788-8329

Chalmers P. Wylie VA Ambulatory Clinic

420 James Road

Columbus, OH 43219

For appointment call 614-257-5200 

or 1-888-615-9448

Catholic Social Services

For Licking Co. transportation call 740-345-0353
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The first all-Female Veteran Honor Flight Columbus (9/10/2016) flew with Chapter 55 members Pat Rose, Debbie Millerberg and Linda Boyles.
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Thank you Chapter 55 volunteers for setting and attending Lynds Fruit Farm exp. Proceeds benefit Honor Flight Columbus (10/4/2016) to help fund veteran’s trips to Washington D.C.
Chapter 55 - 2016 EVENT SCHEDULE

(All events subject to change)

November 

· 10 Vet expo @ Newark Library
 9:00am - 5:30pm
· 11 – Veteran’s Day

· 23 - Thanksgiving Baskets delivered

December

· 17 - Wreaths Across America

· TBA Chapter 55 Christmas dinner/Secret Santa 

Women serving in the Vietnam War


Between 1962 and 1973, according to Department of Defense statistics, approximately 7,500 women served on active military duty in Vietnam. ... Independent surveys estimate that the number of women, both civilian and non-civilian, working in Vietnam during the war is between 33,000 and 55,000.





MEETING DATE FOR 2016





Meeting at: VFW on Forry Ave., Newark, OH


(First Monday of the month rule)


** Bold months are exceptions to the rule**





January 4		July 11


February 1		August 1


March 7		September 12


April 4			October 3


May 2			November 7


June 6			December 5











All VVA life memberships are now $100.00 permanently. AVVA life membership dues are now $100 for 60 years and above and $175 for 59 and under. So if a member’s membership is due to expire this is a great opportunity to upgrade to a life membership.








